EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 21st July 2015 at 6.45p.m at the Stable Cafe at Lulworth Castle.

Councillors 
Present:
Mr Graham Hemsley (Chairman)

Mr Matthew Barnes

Mrs Judith Jesty

Mrs Jenny Manuel

Mrs Fay Nuttall

Mr James Weld

In attendance:
Lt Col Will Waugh (Commanding Officer, Lulworth Camp)

County Cllr Mike Lovell

District Cllr Barry Quinn


Mrs Julie Wright (Clerk)
15/16/0021 Public Participation Period

The chairman welcomed Lt Col Will Waugh to the meeting. Lt Col Waugh stated that he was willing to take away concerns that the Parish Council may have.
15/16/0022 Apologies

There were no apologies to record.

15/16/0023 Declarations of Interest and Grant of Dispensations
Mr Weld declared his interest in the agenda item about Camp Bestival and the tree works applications.
15/16/0024 Minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 26th May 2015
Having been proposed by Mrs Jesty, seconded by Mr Barnes, it was resolved that the minutes of the Annual Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 26th May 2015 were an accurate record of that meeting and were signed by the Chairman.
15/16/0025 Annual Subscription Payment
Dorset Association of Parish and Town Councils (DAPTC). The invoice for the annual subscription to the DAPTC was £62.82.

It was proposed by Mrs Manuel and seconded by Mrs Nuttall that the above payment of £62.82 (cheque no 000389) for the annual subscription to the CAPTC was paid. This was unanimously approved.
15/16/0026 Reports
a) County Cllr Lovell

i) Bestival – the traffic will go on the Wareham bypass and at Stoborough will go round the roundabout and come back up the bypass and turn off to come down Holme Lane which will be made one-way for Bestival. 
ii) There has been a camera on the Holme Level crossing and Cllr Lovell is waiting for this report. Due to the concerns over the delays for the barrier downtime there will be another meeting with Network Rail and the Office of the Rail regulator and it is hoped that there will be a solution soon. During Bestival the crossing will be manned by Network Rail staff.

The suggestion that the British Transport Police manned the crossing was not taken up.

iii) Cllr Lovell has further grant money for local projects.

b) District Cllr Quinn
i) Combined Authority. There was a member's briefing on this topic on 13th July. Essentially this is a vehicle to enable all the councils in Dorset (Dorset County Council, the 2 Unitary councils and the 6 District/Borough councils) to work together on economic development and transport. It is in line with central government thinking but is not a single Unitary Council for Dorset by the back door. The draft scope for the Combined Authority is
· Economic Development

· Strategic Transport

· Strategic Housing

· Skills

· Coastal Protection

· Research and Information

Purbeck District Council need to ratify the approach by November in order to seek the Department of Communities and Local Government endorsement.

ii) Purbeck District Council Governance. A report went to Council on 14th July recommending that the current structure of governance as a modified committee system would be maintained. That is to say a Policy Group to shape policy which then is set by the whole Council as the Executive, rather than a proposal put forward by a Task and Finish Group last year to change to two policy committees (Communities and Environment). These 12 member committees would have devolved powers to make decisions but not all members would be able to be fully engaged. The status quo allows all members to have an equal opportunity to speak and vote on key issues and is therefore democratically more open and transparent. As part of the governance review the Overview and Scrutiny Committee would cease to exist and its function absorbed by the Audit and Governance Committee.
iii) Dorset County Council Boundary Review. At the June Council meeting members resolved to support an alternative to the Local Government Boundary Commission for England’s proposal for county boundary changes in Purbeck which proposes Wareham be split with a single member urban and rural division in the South and a two member urban and rural division in the North. This would mean 3 DCC Cllrs attending Wareham Town Council meetings and not being able to act for the whole community in Wareham. The alternative proposal provides 5 single member divisions focussed on rural or urban areas. This is far more in line with the LGBC’S own criteria.
iv) Broadband - The superfast broadband is due to be installed in East Lulworth later this year. Coverage details are available at https://www.dorsetforyou.com/broadband/map. There is more detail about Purbeck's communities here: https://www.dorsetforyou.com/broadband/availability/purbeck.
15/16/0027 Tree Works Applications

a) TWA/2015/0081 – The Old School House, Cockles, East Lulworth. (T1) Eucalyptus – fell and poison stump - East Lulworth Conservation Area. No objections work can go ahead.
b) TWA/2015/0094 - Lulworth Castle Grounds, East Lulworth. Priority 2 tree works as detailed in attached tree inspection report dated June 2015 (Priority 1 work is being dealt with under dead and dangerous trees regulations) - East Lulworth Conservation Area.
c) TWA/2015/0095 - Lulworth Estates, East Lulworth. Tree work as detailed in attached tree inspection report dated June 2015 - East Lulworth Conservation Area.
No comments.

15/16/0028 ‘Camp Bestival’ 2015
Mr Hemsley reported that he had attended a Safety Advisory Group meeting two weeks ago. 
There were table top exercises about what if scenarios. These were all straightforward issues and dealt with by the relevant bodies.

The one-way system means there will be no two-way traffic in front of the old garage. The one-way system will be manned.

The residents’ letter gives the times that the one-way system is in operation but there is an anomaly as it states the one-way will remain in operation until 23:59 on the Monday but that the security is off the village at 16:00. 
Action: Mr Hemsley will seek clarification from Bestival tomorrow.

Lt Col Waugh asked if he could have a copy of the residents’ letter.

Action: Mr Weld will sent Lt Col Waugh a scanned copy.

The leaning wall opposite Glebe House has been repaired so it is safe to use the footpath here.

There will be a walk through the Wednesday prior to Camp Bestival starting on the Thursday.

Mr Hemsley asked if the British Transport Police (BTP) could man the crossing during Camp Bestival.

Action: District Cllr Quinn will look into having the BTP man the crossing.
15/16/0029 Highways and Footpaths
a) Feedback on the previous highways issues
There was nothing to report.
b) Bypass

Mr Hemsley spoke about the bypass for the village and that there is support in the village for it but not everyone is in favour. The Chairman explained the current situation and that only the road up to the turn off to Whiteway has been adopted by Highways. The Army who own the other part of the road would need to bring the road up to the required highway standard before Highways would adopt the road. The creation of a bypass would mean changing the layout at either end of the village. There is a need to get the interested parties together.
Lt Col Waugh can signpost the Parish Council to who they would need to speak to at the Defence Infrastructure Organisation.

Action:
Cllr Lovell will speak to Highways and ask for someone to come and speak at a Parish Council meeting.

Mr Weld reported that the signs directing the traffic to use the bypass for Lulworth Cove and Durdle Door had made a difference in reducing the traffic coming through the village by 46 per cent.
Action: The bypass will be an agenda item at the next meeting.

c) Sign for Tyneham

Following the last meeting the Clerk had put in a request to Mr Mepham (with a copy sent to County Cllr Lovell) for the sign; this request has been forwarded to the relevant person. To date a reply has not been received.

Action: County Cllr Lovell will speak to Mr Mepham about the sign.

Action: Mr Hemsley will ask for quotes for making a sign.
d) New Issues to report
i) The verge at Coombe Keynes has been cut right back and visibility has been improved at the junction with the B3071.

ii) It was reported that there are pothole from the triangle to the War Memorial. Mrs Manuel has reported these on-line. Cllr Lovell will ask Mr Mepham to look at these when he meets him.
Action: District Cllr Quinn will report this too. Ref number 1040363.
15/16/0030 Correspondence Report 
a) The Correspondence report May – July 2015. All items of correspondence that have been circulated to councillors were sent out prior to the meeting in a report. This report is attached to these minutes.
b) The Purbeck Cycling Plan.
c) The Challenge Weymouth Triathlon will be held on 13th September.
d) Channel 5 will show a documentary about Britain’s roadworks which features Dorset County Council Highways. Starts Monday 13th July.
e) The District Council is asking if there is any public-owned land available for development.
All items of correspondence were noted.
15/16/0031 Consultations or new Items for Discussion
a) Parish Council website – councillor contacts.
The councillors agreed for their email addresses to be on their contact details. Mrs Jesty will use the council’s email.
Action: The Clerk will upload the contact details onto the website.

b) The Bournemouth, Dorset and Poole Minerals and Waste Planning Consultations.
There is a planning exhibition at the Wareham Corn Exchange on 3rd September, 3pm – 7pm. The Clerk has put the poster on the notice board.
Action: This item will be added to the next agenda.

c) Code of Conduct for Parish and Town Councils.
It was agreed to carry on using the NALC Code of Conduct.
d) Purbeck District Council – Taxi licensing consultation.
Noted.
e) Dorset County Council Mobile Library questionnaire.
Only one person uses the stop at The Green, East Lulworth. Dorset County Council are consulting on withdrawing this stop and others with little use. The Clerk has added this consultation to the news article for the Parish magazine.

f)  
Article for Parish Magazine.
Due to the deadline being tomorrow, 22nd July, the Clerk had written an article for the magazine. It was agreed that this could be sent.

Action: The Clerk to send the news article to the Parish Magazine.

g) Dorset County Council ‘Ask Dorset’ roadshows at major events and parishes can have their own ‘pop up’ Ask Dorset.
Cllr Lovell reported that there may be another county workshop as it was very popular. Noted.
15/16/0032 Finance

a) Receipts

The following receipts were noted:
HMRC VAT refund

£117.20
b) Payment Schedule.

It was proposed by Mr Barnes and seconded by Mrs Nuttall that the following payment schedule was paid.

	Payee 
	Cheque number
	Amount/£
	
	For

	
	
	
	
	

	Mrs J Wright
	000390
	183.36
	
	Salary June - July 2015

	DCC Pension Fund
	000391
	29.68
	
	July's Pension payment

	DCC Pension Fund
Lulworth Leisure
	000392
000394
	29.68


     25.00
	
	August's Pension 
Rent for this year’s meetings.



It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved.

It was agreed that Mr Weld will check the amount of time for the labour required to make the new notice board as the invoice received was for £552.26 including VAT.  
c) First Quarter budget report 30th June 2015.
The first quarter budget report was noted and 11 per cent of the budget has been spent to 30th June 2015.
d) First Quarter bank reconciliation 30th June 2015.
The cashbook and bank reconciliation were circulated with the papers for this meeting.

The Receipts and Payments cashbook balance of £6,826.89 agreed with the reconciled bank balance at 30th June 2015. These were noted.

e) Wooden Bench
Nothing to report. Mrs Manuel will report at the next meeting after she has spoken to Mr Levett who is making the bench.
15/16/0033 Items for information or for inclusion on the next agenda
a) Mrs Manuel had an idea for a remembrance stone on the green (near where the memorial bench will be) to remember all those who have fought for their country. This could be made from Purbeck stone and engraved.
Action: Mrs Manuel and Mrs Nuttall will bring ideas and costs to the next meeting.
15/16/0034 Date of the next Parish Council meeting
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 15th September 2015.

With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50pm.

Chairman: ..........................................................................
 Date: 15th September, 2015
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